

Post Office Box 1130 Madisonville, Kentucky 42431

Email: hclark@superiortankcompany.com

Phone: 270/821-1000

April 15, 2021

Cartersville Water Department 1448 Walnut Grove Road SE Cartersville, GA 30120

ATTN: Mr. Daniel Duke

PH: 404-821-6637

Dear Mr. Duke:

We would like to thank you for giving us the opportunity to bid your in-service clean-outs.

Regrettably, we will not be able to issue a bid at this time as this method of clean-out is beyond our scope of work. We hope this will not hinder our working relationship in the future and hope you will keep us in mind for any other storage tank projects. If you have any questions or if I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

For your reference, we are members of Kentucky Rural Water Association, AWWA - Kentucky/Tennessee Section, American Water Works Association (AWWA), National Fire Protection Association (NFPA), and Steel Structures Painting Council (SSPC).

We carry **Four Million (\$4,000,000) Dollars of Liability Coverage** (\$2,000,000 general aggregate, \$1,000,000 per occurrence, & \$2,000,000 umbrella policies) for our mutual protection and our workers are covered by **Workmen's Compensation**.

Once again, we apologize that we cannot issue a Bid on this project, but we are looking forward to working with you in the future.

References are available upon request.

Respectfully,

Superior, Tank Company, Inc.

Heather Clark

Corporate Sales Director

HPC/vdh